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Message from  
your Council

Welcome to the 
March 2017 edition 
of the Peninsula 
newsletter.

City welcomes 
new citizens
The City’s Australia 

Day celebrations commenced with a 
blessing and raising of the Australian flag, 
a traditional Welcome to Country and 
the City’s Citizenship Ceremony in which 
we welcomed 102 of Australia’s newest 
citizens. This year we were again fortunate 
to have Her Excellency the Honourable 
Kerry Sanderson AO, AC, Governor of 
Western Australia in attendance.  She spoke 
about “unsung heroes” in our community 
and the inspiration she derived from the 
willingness of so many Western Australians 
to help others in need.

Thank you to everyone who came to the 
ceremony and acknowledged our new 
citizens and affirmed the common bond 
that unites us all as Australians.

On a personal note, I was deeply saddened 
by the tragic incident at this year’s Australia 

Day Skyworks. On behalf of the City, I 
offer my sincere condolences and deep 
sympathies to the families of those who 
lost their lives. 

Manning Community Centre opens 
The sense of community spirit was alive 
and well at the opening of the Manning 
Community Centre in February. It was great 
to see so many people there. At $17m this 
is the largest project the City has invested 
in. The Centre includes an impressive range 
of community facilities including the new 
Manning Library and Community Hall. 

Arts, Events & Culture
The City has been buzzing with arts, 
events and community activities including 
the spectacular Fiesta Concert headlined 
by Australian singer-songwriter Emma 
Louise. In March, there is much to look 
forward to and I am particularly excited 
about the Angelo Street Marketplace. 
This annual event continues to grow and 
features the much-loved seniors’ Gopher 
Muster. I hope to see you all there. ■

The City marked the opening of the 
Manning Community Centre on Saturday 
11 February with an open day featuring 
family activities and entertainment.

Guests met the groups who are housed in 
this state-of-the-art facility and explored 
everything the Centre has to offer.

The multi-million dollar facility which 
was completed on schedule, includes the 
new Manning Library, Community Hall, 
Manning Child Health Clinic, Moorditj Keila 
Aboriginal Group, a sporting clubroom  
to house the Manning Rippers Football 
Club and Perth Blitz Gridiron Club, an 
early years’ centre that is home of the  
Manning Toy Library and a new Manning 
Playgroup association.

“At $17m this is the largest project the City 
has invested in,” Mayor Doherty said.  
“I thank everyone who has been involved 
in the journey of this truly wonderful 
project and fantastic community facility.”

“Strategically located close to the Manning 
Senior Citizen’s Centre, the Men’s Shed 
and Manning Primary School, the Centre 
is set to become a true ‘hub’ for the  
local community.” 

The Manning Community Centre is part 
of the Manning Community Hub. Further 
expansion of commercial activities is 
planned for the Hub in the future. The 
Manning Community Hub is bounded by 
Bradshaw Crescent, Conochie Crescent 
and Welwyn Avenue. ■

Front cover:  
Main entrance of the new Manning Library 
featuring the glass canopy public art.

This publication is available in alternative 
formats on request. Contact the City on  
9474 0777 or visit the City’s website. 
Connect with  
your City online

Manning Community Centre 
opens its doors
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Sue Doherty, Mayor

Works in your neighbourhood
Road works and  
pavement rehabilitation
Works include some or all of the following: 
resurfacing with stone mastic asphalt, 
replacement of street kerbing on same 
alignment, replacement/installation 
of stormwater drainage structures and 
replacement signage and road markings.

•  Bessell Avenue – Canning Highway to 
Throssell Street

Stormwater Drainage
Works include upgrade of existing 
stormwater drainage networks to increase 
storage capacity and mitigate localised 
flooding within various urban catchments.

•  Catchment 36: Elizabeth Street –  
Addison Street to Milson Street

•  Catchment 32: Albert Street –  
Rose Avenue to Coode Street

•  Catchment 34: Anstey Street -  
South Terrace to Hensman Street

•  Catchment 15: Melville Parade –  
Hardy Street and Bowman Street

Traffic management
Works include installation of traffic 
calming measures.

•  Mount Henry/Hope Avenue Intersection 
– Construction of roundabout

•  Banksia Terrace – Installation of two 
one-way treatments

•  Ley Street – Peterson Street to Cloister 
Avenue – Speed treatment

•  Bessell Avenue – Canning Highway to 
Throssell Street – Slow points

South Perth Station Precinct 
Weekly news updates relating to traffic 
and parking management in the area  
are posted on the South Perth Station 
Precinct page of the City’s website. ■

Did you know that the City’s website  
is updated regularly with details  
of construction and maintenance  
work going on around the City?  
As well as posting news updates  
of upcoming work, we also update  
our construction and maintenance 
page with these details. 

Visit southperth.wa.gov.au/roadworks

Manning Library officially open
The new Manning Library opened its 
doors to the public in late January. 
Visitors to the library can expect to  
see some exciting changes and find 
new spaces to read, study, research 
and relax. 

Self-check loan machines will enhance 
the customer service experience, 
offering 100 per cent self-service 
for library members. This means no 
waiting around in queues to borrow  
or renew your items and there is even 
a loan machine just for kids! 

A friendly staff member will be close-
by to assist you with the new system 
and answer your questions. Please 
remember to bring your library card 
along, as you will need it with you to 
borrow any items. 

For more information, please visit  
the City and Library websites. ■

Mayor Sue Doherty with members of the Manning Rippers Football Club

EASTER OPENING HOURS
The Civic Centre and the City’s Libraries 
will be closed on Friday 14 April and 
Monday 17 April. Please note, the Libraries 
will also be closed on Saturday 15 April.

Easter kerb side bin collection 
There will be no kerb side bin collections 
on Friday 14 April. Collection will instead 
take place on Saturday 15 April.

City of South Perth Recycling Centre 
Extended summer hours end on  
31 March 2017. Regular operating hours: 
9am-4.45pm, Monday to Sunday.

Closed on Christmas Day, New Year’s  
Day, Good Friday, ANZAC Day.

See the backcover for all regular hours.
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ARTS, EVENTS & CULTURE

The much loved community celebration 
returns for its seventh year, transforming 
Angelo Street into a bustling 
marketplace on Sunday 26 March 2017.

Over 120 stalls will line the strip between 
Strickland Street and Waverley Street, 
accompanying the diverse selection of 
restaurants and retail traders who call 
Angelo Street home. Wander the stalls 
and explore the fashion, crafts and 
household goods on offer, and sample a 
selection of gourmet food from some of 
Perth’s best food trucks. Your furry friends 
will also be treated to a collection of 
specialised pet traders.

A selection of charming pop-up bars will 
offer a place to rest your feet, or take part 
in a unique long table dining experience 
by Liquor Barons on Angelo. Search for 
exciting activations hidden down the 

laneways and follow the Art Walk to  
view permanent artworks and curated 
arts experiences. 

Kids will be spoilt for choice with giant 
games, interactive workshops and a full 
family friendly programme on the Discus 
Community Stage. Up-and-coming 
fashion and musical talents will feature on 
the Lifetime Dental Main Stage which can 
be viewed from the extended Hopscotch 
seating area, and the new ‘Pamper Tent’. 
Treat yourself and experience the ultimate 
pamper session with hair styling, makeup 
applications, flower crowns and body art 
all on offer. 

The renowned Gopher Muster will  
also return as seniors compete in time 
trial heats to take out the title  
of ‘Champion Driver’. 

With so much to see and do, this exciting 
cultural experience for the whole family  
is not to be missed. Join the City’s 
Facebook event page for a showcase 
of stallholders and updates on the 
entertainment program. 

Angelo Street road closures  
and event parking
For this event, Angelo Street will be 
closed to traffic from 6pm Saturday 
25 March until 8pm Sunday 26 
March from Strickland Street to 
Waverley Street. Coode Street will 
remain open.

Only local traffic will be permitted 
between Forrest Street and  
Strickland Street.

Please note that South Perth Senior 
Citizens Centre car park will also be  
closed to traffic during this time. 

Alternative event parking is available 
on the Wesley College oval for a gold 
coin donation. Proceeds will go to 
the Wesley College Parents’  
& Friends’ Association. 

For further information regarding 
the event, please contact the  
City on 9474 0777 or  
enquiries@southperth.wa.gov.au 
and visit the City’s website. ■

Angelo Street Marketplace Confluence
Date: 8 – 12 March 2017

Time: Daily and nightly

Location: South Perth Esplanade,  
East of Mends Street Jetty

Description: Conceived as a dream like 
dimension rising out of the surrounding 
landscape, Confluence is an interactive  
art installation designed by local artist 
Sean van der Poel. Visitors are invited  
to step into a dense network of cone 
shaped forms and watch as the 
responsive lighting illuminates their  
path, taking them on a sensory journey 
into the unknown. ■

Date: Thursday 16 March 2017

Time: 9.30 - 11am

Location: Neil McDougall Park

Description: Goldilocks and the Three 
Bears is an interactive musical story 
created especially for young children 
and families, as told by performer and 
educator, Rebecca Jane Flanagan. The 
audience will be taken on a musical 
adventure with singing and dancing 
and will help to tell this loved fairy tale 
with a twist. Bring along your favourite 
toy to be part of the fun! ■

Goldilocks and  
the Three BearsANZAC Day Neighbour Day

Date: Tuesday 25 April 2017

Time: 7 – 9am

Location: Memorial Gardens and South 
Perth Community Hall, cnr Sandgate St & 
South Tce, South Perth 

The City of South Perth Returned and 
Services League (Sub – Branch) in 
conjunction with the City of South Perth 
will host an ANZAC Day Service in the 
City’s Memorial Gardens. This service 
will mark the 102nd anniversary of the 
landing on Gallipoli. The community is 
invited to join the service by laying a floral 
tribute to honour a fallen friend/relative. 
A free morning tea will be held in the 
Community Hall after the ceremony. ■

Date: Sunday 26 March 2017

Neighbour Day is Australia’s annual 
celebration of community, encouraging 
people to connect with those who live in 
their neighbourhood.

The City supports Neighbour Day through 
its Streets Alive program: assisting 
residents to host small gatherings with 
the people on their street, not only on 
Neighbour Day, but 365 days a year.

You can register for Streets Alive and be 
eligible for reimbursement of costs up to 
$100 associated with your activity. City 
staff can provide support and advice, 
invitations and contact cards, outdoor 
games and sports equipment to help 
make your day a success. 

Visit the City’s website for more 
information or contact the City on  
9474 0777, enquiries@southperth.wa.gov.
au or visit www.neighbourday.org. ■

Last Sunday in March 

/neighbourday

@NeighbourDay

/neighbourday

®



The City has modified its Town 
Planning Scheme Amendment  
No. 46 ‘South Perth Station Precinct’ 
as it was legally required to following  
a determination by the WA Minister  
for Planning, Donna Faragher in 
December 2016. 

Among the Minister’s notable 
modifications are rejection of the City’s 
attempt to deliver greater certainty 
to residents and developers through 
absolute height limits in the South Perth 

Station Precinct as well as downgrading 
the requirements to provide commercial 
space that would have provided more 
local employment opportunities. 

Amendment No. 46 comes into  
effect once it is published in the 
Government Gazette. ■

The City is progressing towards the 
delivery of an area wide Parking 
Management Plan for the South 
Perth Station Precinct. The Working 
Party formed to assist the City in the 
development of this Plan met monthly 
from September to December 2016,  
with the final meeting held in  
February 2017.  

The meetings were well attended and 
those present made valuable contributions 
while also taking the opportunity to 
ask questions. During the meetings, 
the City and its consultants, Cardno, 

presented and sought feedback on the 
key recommendations for the ongoing 
management of parking within the  
Precinct as it transitions over the next  
one to three years. 

There will be a period of consultation  
with the wider community prior to the 
South Perth Station Precinct Parking 
Management Plan being presented  
for Council’s consideration.

For further details, please visit the  
SPSP page on the City’s website at 
southperth.wa.gov.au/spsp. ■

The City is reviewing the 2011 vision for 
the South Perth Station Precinct (SPSP), 
and undertaking a detailed study of the 
place and design development for this 
area, in collaboration with community 
members and other stakeholders.

Key issues that will be addressed include:

•  Building height and mass, and its effect 
on streetscapes, neighbouring buildings, 
the public realm and views to and from 
the SPSP

•  Key elements of building design and 
siting including setbacks, building 
articulation and aesthetics

•  The extent and application of Special 
Design Areas within the City’s Town 
Planning Scheme

•  Management of traffic and movement 
through and around the SPSP by 
pedestrians, cyclists, buses and cars

• Management of parking within the SPSP

•  Design of streetscapes and public 
spaces, including the retention and 
planting of trees.

The project is informed by the previous 
vision, consultant research and 
stakeholder input to date, including 
development that is currently occurring. 
Its primary focus will be on improving 
liveability, community benefit and built 
form outcomes within the SPSP. 

Planning Design Forum
The project centres on a Planning 
Design Forum, to be held over five 
consecutive days from 13-17 March 2017. 
At the Forum, a team of urban planning, 
architecture, traffic and transport, and 
economic consultants will collaborate 
with City staff and nominated community 
representatives in a program of urban 
design and planning investigations. The 
key outcome of these investigations 
will be to articulate the desired future 
planning and design vision of the SPSP. 

Up to 30 community members have  
been selected through an expression  
of interest process to represent a  
broad cross-section of the community.  
A number of local community groups  
will also be represented.

While the Forum is closed to the public, 
all community members are invited 
to view the work in progress at public 

exhibitions held at the end of days 
three and five of the Forum. Interested 
community members are encouraged to 
come to the South Perth Community Hall 
at 5.45pm on Wednesday 15 March and 
5pm on Friday 17 March to hear about the 
progress.

Once all plans and documents are 
finalised, an Open Day will be held in  
April to present the outcomes to the 
broader community.

By bringing a diverse group of interested 
people together to work through the 
various planning and design issues in  
the SPSP, the project will deliver  
a revised vision and an improved  
planning framework to ensure that  
vision will be realised.

To find out more, please visit  
yoursay.southperth.wa.gov.au. ■
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City modifies Amendment No. 46 despite  
disappointment with Minister’s changesSPSP Parking Management Plan

Public art in the City

The City’s inventory of distinct and 
diverse public artworks is set to grow 
with more than 20 new works scheduled 
to be installed throughout the City over 
the next three years.

The artworks will contribute to the City’s 
unique culture, while celebrating the 
identity and history of the community, 
enhancing the environment and 
contributing to a sense of place. 

Western Australian artist Anne Neil’s 
elegant series of sculptures known as 
Dappled Light is one of the most recent 
additions to the public art collection that 
has been delivered through the City’s 
Developer Contribution policy. Located 
on the corner of Labouchere Rd and 

Charles St in South Perth, the abstract 
works were installed in December 2016. 
They reference the natural environment 
and invite the community to touch and 
interact with the sculptural forms.

The Developer Contribution policy 
requires developers of projects with a 
value of $4 million or greater to contribute 
at least 1% of the total project cost 
(excluding land value) towards public 
art. The contribution can be delivered as 
public art within the development itself, 
within the neighbouring precinct, or as a 
contribution to the City’s Public Art Fund.

For more information visit  
southperth.wa.gov.au. ■

PROJECTS & PLACES
Place + Design: South Perth Station Precinct

Dappled Light by Anne Neil

Reflections by Jana Wallace Braddock and  
Shane Mullins, located at Millers Pool, South Perth 
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The City will celebrate National Youth 
Week (NYW) by hosting a range of free  
and inclusive events and activities.

NYW Ambassador, 23-year-old Darci Miller, 
a Como woman passionate about mental 
health, will lead WA’s NYW celebrations.

Free Outdoor Movie - Hunt for  
the Wilder People (rated PG)
When: 6.30-8.30pm, Friday 31 March 2017

Where: Neil McDougall Park, cnr 
Clydesdale St & Davilak St, Como

Bring a blanket or chair and don’t forget 
some cash for the pop-up snack bar. 

Manning Mayhem  
Skateboarding Competition
When: 1- 4pm, Saturday 1 April 2017

Where: Manning Skate Park,  
Manning Rd, Karawara

Who: Experienced skateboarders with 
qualifying heats and finals. Categories - 
14 years old & under, 15 years old & over, 
Girls all ages. 

Registration is required, visit  
www.skateboardingwa.com.au.

Sunday Sounds
When: 2-4.30pm, Sunday 2 April 2017 

Where: Manning Skate Park, Karawara

Enjoy a cruisy afternoon listening to some 
of WA’s best local musicians. 

Drone Workshop
When: 5-7pm, Tuesday 4 April 2017

Where: South Perth Community Hall, cnr 
Sandgate St & South Tce, South Perth 

Learn how to be a drone pilot and spotter 
in a free 2 hour workshop.

Spaces limited - call 9474 0855 to book.

Barista Workshop
When: 5-7pm, Wednesday 5 April 2017

Where: Sprolo Café, Canning Hwy,  
South Perth

Learn basic barista skills in a free  
2-hour workshop.

Spaces limited - call 9474 0855 to book. ■

The City of South Perth provides two 
green waste verge side collections per 
year in spring and autumn.

Autumn is a great time to get out into 
the garden. Whilst the soil is still warm 
from the summer and before the 
winter rains arrive, this is the time to 
plant, prune and prepare for winter by 
trimming back overhanging vegetation 
and tree branches. 

Autumn Green Waste Verge Side 
Collection – 3 April to 8 May 2017

The City will collect a maximum  
of three cubic metres per  
premise consisting of:

•  Uncontaminated  
green/garden waste

•  Tree prunings/branches with a 
maximum diameter of 150mm and 
maximum length of 1.5m

All material for collection should be 
neatly placed on the verge with cut ends 
toward the street.

The City won’t collect:

•  Lawn clippings and leaves. These may 
be placed in your regular bin and will 
be collected along with your weekly 
domestic rubbish collection

•  General junk, building or  
household waste

•  Tree trunks and stumps larger than 
150mm in diameter or 1.5m in length

• Dug out lawn

•  Green waste that is contaminated  
by household rubbish

If your green waste doesn’t comply, 
it will not be collected. Please see 
additional information on the City’s 
website at southperth.wa.gov.au/
vergecollection ■

Autumn green 
waste collection Eco Retrofit workshop:  

Energy Smart Homes
When: 6-9pm, Thursday 23 March 2017
Where: South Perth Community Hall, 
cnr Sandgate St & South Tce,  
South Perth
Cost: Free

Urban Master Class workshops
Designed for those who have already 
attended sustainability workshops.

Workshop 1
When: 6-9pm, Thursday 13 April
Workshop 2
When: 6-9pm, Thursday 20 April
Where: South Perth Community Hall, 
cnr Sandgate St & South Tce,  
South Perth
Cost: Free

For more information, visit the City’s 
website – southperth.wa.gov.au/events. 

Environment and 
sustainability 
workshops

National Youth Week
31 March to 9 April

South Perth  
Young Writers 
Award

Million Paws Walk
Sunday 21 May 2017

Are you a young creative writer? The 
South Perth Young Writers Award is  
now open and calling for entries.

This prestigious literary competition, now 
in its 31st year, encourages excellence in 
creative writing and is open to all students 
who live in or attend school within the 
City of South Perth. There are five age 
categories for prose and the Award is  
open to all students from Year 1 through 
to Year 12. 

Since the Award’s inception, over 19,000 
entries have been received. Every year an 
anthology of winning entries is produced 
to recognise the achievement of our 
young writers.

Entry forms have been distributed to 
all schools within the City and are also 
available online and at the South Perth 
and Manning Libraries. 

Entries close Saturday 6 May 2017.

For more information visit the City’s 
website or contact South Perth Library  
on 9474 0800. ■

Million Paws Walk is RSPCA WA’s  
largest annual fundraising event,  
where up to 10,000 people across WA 
pound the pavement to fight against 
animal cruelty.

The flagship event is held at Sir James 
Mitchell Park, South Perth, every May. 
Participants have a choice of a 1km, 
2.5km or 5km course, and there are also 
a number of regional walks organised 
across WA and in the towns that have a 
dedicated RSPCA Inspector. On the day, 
you and your four-legged friend will be 
treated to entertainment, displays, 

stalls, giveaways and a host of other  
fun activities, you could even meet an 
RSPCA Inspector!

Whatever the age, size, breed or ability 
– all friendly dogs are welcome for a 
fantastic doggy day out! No four-legged 
friend? Not to worry, even those without 
pooches are welcome to join in the fun.

RSPCA WA relies on donations and 
community support to generate more 
than 90% of the funds required to  
sustain their animal protection work, 
as only six percent is covered by a grant 
from the State Government. ■

To celebrate Bike Week, WA’s annual 
celebration of bike riding, the City is giving 
away a prize pack each day from Sunday 
19 March to Sunday 26 March 2017.

To enter, simply share your photos 
depicting the cycling culture in the City of 
South Perth and tag the City on Facebook, 
Instagram or Twitter using the hashtags 
#cyclesouthperth and #BikeWeekWA or 
drop your photos in to the South Perth 
Civic Centre and complete an entry form. 

Multiple entries are welcome. All entries 
must be received between 19-26  
March 2017.

One winner will be selected for each day of 
Bike Week (8 winners in total). Prize pack 
includes a set of bike lights and a puncture 
repair kit. Ride safe and have fun!

For full terms and conditions visit the 
City’s website or www.bikeweek.com.au 
for all Bike Week events. ■

Get on your bike and WIN - Bike Week 2017
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City welcomes new  
Australian citizens 
The City’s Australia Day celebrations 
commenced with the annual Morning 
Ceremony. Attended by Her Excellency 
the Honourable Kerry Sanderson AO, the 
proceedings began with a blessing and 
raising of the Australian flag, a traditional 
Welcome to Country and the City’s 
Citizenship Ceremony in which Mayor Sue 
Doherty and Federal Member for Swan 
Steve Irons MP warmly welcomed 102 of 
Australia’s newest citizens.

Following the ceremony, Rotary Clubs  
of Como and Mill Point hosted a Great 
Aussie BBQ Breakfast for hungry attendees, 
with all money raised going back to the 
local community. 

The City would like to thank all individual 
volunteers and community organisations 
for their commitment, enthusiasm and 
support of the day’s events.

Australia Day WA Citizen  
of the Year Awards
The Australia Day WA Citizen of the Year 
Awards foster, recognise and celebrate 
outstanding contributions to community 
life and active citizenship. They are 
presented by local governments across  
WA to individuals and groups whose 
actions and commitment have helped to 
develop and nurture the local community 
and improve the quality of life for the  
City’s residents. 

Mayor Sue Doherty and Member for  
South Perth John McGrath MLA presented 
the awards.

Citizen of the Year - Bill Gleeson
Bill has managed the Moresby Street Scout 
Hall and many community groups for over 
20 years on a voluntary basis. 

He served as a City of South Perth 
elected member for over 20 years and 
has contributed many items and oral 
recordings of his life to the South  
Perth Library. 

In 1988 Bill organised his biggest 
community event, the Australian 
Bicentennial Celebration which included a 
Citizenship Ceremony, official flag-raising 
and barbeque on Ernest Johnson Oval. 

For 10 years Bill also volunteered his time 
to the Red Cross Door Knock Appeal and 
the Salvation Army Appeal.

Citizen of the Year Youth - Oliver Warlters
Oliver has volunteered his time to the: 
Music for Memory Program at Baptistcare 
Gracewood Hostel, a program that 
enables dementia patients to improve 
their memories through music; Harmony 
Weekend Camp, a camp for refugee 
families to engage with non-refugee 
families in a caring environment which 
celebrates ethnic and religious diversity; 
and Clean Up Australia Day, MDN Street 
Appeal and the Great Cocky Count.

In 2016 Oliver became the youngest 
recipient of the Quinlan House Award at 
Aquinas College. Oliver has been described 
in his nomination as punctual, polite, 
reliable and thoughtful of others.

Citizen of the Year Senior - Esther Segal
Esther has been a loyal, proactive, reliable 
and valued member of the South Perth 
Learning Centre for almost 20 years. Her 
enthusiastic input enables the centre to 
continue to develop and offer a wide range 
of activities.  

In 2010 Esther was awarded Life 
Membership to the centre. She has 
also been a member of the Executive 
Committee for almost 10 years and is a 
committed participant and hostess of the 
South Perth Prime Movers’ group.

Active Citizenship Award - Rotary Club  
of Mill Point
The Rotary Club of Mill Point is a voluntary 
organisation which has been actively 

involved in the South Perth community 
for the past 29 years. The club’s initiatives 
include the Dial a Santa project, the 
Unsung Hero Community Service Awards 
and the Perth Rotary Ramble which in just 
5 years has raised more than $200,000 for 
charities in WA. 

In 2016 the Club put together a project to 
rescue linen which was being discarded by 
mining sites. Currently more than 10,500 
linen items have been distributed to over 
26 charity organisations.

Rotary Club of Mill Point has actively 
supported Southcare, South Perth Seniors 
Centre, Esther Foundation, local ANZAC 
veterans and local primary schools. ■

City saddened by  
Australia Day incident
The City was deeply saddened by the 
tragic incident and loss of life at this 
year’s Australia Day Skyworks. On 
Thursday 26 January 2017, a seaplane 
involved in an aerial display crashed 
into the Swan River. The two people  
on board sadly did not survive.

In association with the City of Perth 
and the WA Police, the City made 
the decision to cancel the rest of the 
planned Celebration Zone activities on 
Sir James Mitchell Park in South Perth, 
out of respect to the deceased and  
their families. 

“The Australia Day events that the 
City hosts each year play a key role in 
helping create a spirit of celebration to 
unite our diverse community”, Mayor 
Sue Doherty said.

“On behalf of the City, I offer my sincere 
condolences and deep sympathies 
to the families of the pilot and his 
passenger who lost their lives.”

 “The City would like to thank all 
Celebration Zone attendees who 
cleared the South Perth foreshore 
quickly and calmly. We thank you for 
your understanding and cooperation 
during what was a very difficult time.” ■

Australia Day 2017
Active Citizenship Award - Rotary Club  
of Mill Point representatives with Her 
Excellency the Honourable Kerry Sanderson 
AC, Governor of Western AustraliaCitizen of the Year Senior - Esther SegalCitizen of the Year Youth - Oliver Warlters

Mayor Sue Doherty, Citizen of the Year - Bill Gleeson and John McGrath MLA
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Council Meetings are usually held on  
the fourth Tuesday of the month at the  
Civic Centre Council Chambers, Cnr 
Sandgate St and South Tce, South Perth. 

Meetings start at 7pm.

Please refer to the City’s  
website for more information  
www.southperth.wa.gov.au.

Manning Ward

Moresby Ward

Mill Point Ward

Como 
Ward

Sue Doherty
(08) 9474 0720
0411 681 049
mayordoherty@
southperth.wa.gov.au

Ken Manolas
0406 456 149 
crmanolas@ 
southperth.wa.gov.au

Colin Cala 
(08) 9313 2683 
crcala@ 
southperth.wa.gov.au

Cheryle Irons 
0412 343 344 
crirons@ 
southperth.wa.gov.au

Sharron 
Hawkins Zeeb
(08) 6162 0438 
crhawkinszeeb@
southperth.wa.gov.au

Glenn Cridland
0438 686 175 
crcridland@ 
southperth.wa.gov.au

Fiona Reid
0422 037 630 
crreid@ 
southperth.wa.gov.au 

Jessica Black
0401 096 878 
crblack@ 
southperth.wa.gov.au

Travis Burrows
0418 661 800 
crburrows@
southperth.wa.gov.au

Deputy  
Mayor

Como Ward Moresby Ward

Mayor Mill Point Ward Manning Ward

Scan the QR code on either cover using your mobile device, to access the Peninsula 
newsletter online. You will be required to download a QR code reader app.

Civic Centre 
9474 0777 

 Cnr Sandgate St & South Tce,  
South Perth WA 6151
Monday - Friday 8.30am - 5pm 
Fax 9474 2425 
enquiries@southperth.wa.gov.au 
www.southperth.wa.gov.au

Recycling Centre  
(formerly Collier Park Waste Transfer Station) 
9367 2492 

 Hayman Rd and Thelma St, Como  
enquiries@southperth.wa.gov.au
Monday to Sunday, 9am – 4.45pm
Closed Christmas Day, New Year’s Day,  
Good Friday, ANZAC Day and other days  
as required by the City of South Perth.

Animal Care Facility  
9474 0777 

 199 Thelma St, Como
Monday - Sunday 12 - 3pm

Collier Park Golf Course  
9484 1666 

 Hayman Rd, Como

George Burnett Leisure Centre  
9474 0855 

 Manning Rd, Karawara
Monday - Friday 8.30am - 9pm
Saturday and Sunday 8.30am - 6pm 

South Perth Library  
9474 0800 

 Cnr Sandgate St & South Tce, South Perth 
southperthlib@southperth.wa.gov.au
Monday 9.30am - 5.30pm 
Tuesday - Thursday 9.30am - 7pm 
Friday 9.30am - 5.30pm 
Saturday 10am - 4pm 
Sunday Closed

Manning Library  
9474 0822 

 2 Conochie Crescent, Manning 
(Undercroft parking off Bradshaw Cres) 
manninglib@southperth.wa.gov.au
Monday - Tuesday 9.30am - 5.30pm 
Wednesday 9.30am - 7pm 
Thursday - Friday 9.30am - 5.30pm 
Saturday 10am - 4pm 
Sunday Closed

Old Mill  
9367 5788 

 Mill Point Rd, South Perth
Tuesday - Friday 10am - 4pm 
Saturday and Sunday 1pm - 4pm

South Perth Senior Citizens  
9367 9880 

 53 Coode St, South Perth 
spsc@bigpond.com

Manning Senior Citizens  
9450 6273 

 3 Downey Dr (off Ley St), Manning 
manningseniors@bigpond.com

Graffiti Hotline 1800 007 774

To contact the City,  
please phone 9474 0777,  
email enquiries@southperth.wa.gov.au  
or visit the City’s website at  
www.southperth.wa.gov.au
Connect with  
your City online


